

**Calderhead High School**

**Parent Council AGM**

**Thursday 1<sup>st</sup> June 2017**

**In Attendance:-**

Claire Whyte, Susan Duncanson, Elaine Byrne, Alison Barr, Nana McLean,  
Jennifer Hayburn, Corrina Campbell, Fiona Forrest, Gordon Muir

**Apologies:-**

Pauline Marks, Linsey Fairlie, Maxine Paterson, John Robertson

**Correspondence**

No correspondence

**Head Teacher Report**

As John was unable to attend his report was emailed to all members prior to the meeting.

**AGM**

Parent Council Elected Members:-

In her absence it was proposed by Susan and seconded by Nana that Linsey remain as Chairperson should she wish to continue. Claire to clarify with Linsey

It was proposed by Alison and seconded by Jennifer that Claire remain as Secretary.

(After the meeting Claire contacted Linsey who confirmed she is happy to remain as Chairperson)

Therefore the elected members for session 2017-2018

Chairperson - Linsey Fairlie

Secretary - Claire Whyte

### **Self Evaluation Exercise**

A very interesting session. Elaine will provide details of the outcome/thoughts/ideas and going forward we can use our meetings to focus on some of these.

After this session we decided to look at Parental Engagement and how we think we can encourage more of this.

It was agreed that maybe some sort of Family Activity might be worth investigating

Susan to speak with a friend who is a Zumba Instructor and Gordon to a friend re Circuit Training to see if they would be able/interested in running parent/pupil sessions.

We also agreed that it may be worth setting up a Parent Council Twitter account, - Alison will look into setting this up.

### **AOCB**

Susan raised concerns over the buses for the P7 Maths Challenge. It seems that there was no adult supervision on the buses with S3 pupils being asked to chaperone. Elaine will refer and ask that Susan is called with an update.

It was suggested that going forward we should consider having the Head Teacher report emailed to all members prior to the meeting- PC members receive an email of the report and have a chance to read through rather than John working his way through with numerous interruptions. If there is anything that he would like to discuss then this should be added to the Agenda, this would possibly create a more structured meeting. Discuss at next meeting.

It was suggested that at the first meeting of the next session we once again discuss making changes to the constitution with regards to the date of the AGM and the possible addition of

a Vice Chairperson to the elected members. We may also wish to discuss the meetings being slightly more formal with the proposing and seconding of both minutes and HT report.

**New Session 1<sup>st</sup> meeting Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> September 2017 @ 6pm**